PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 19, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Lois Barnes
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Member - Patricia Treharne
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Engineer, Dominic Garcia
Firefighter, Jon Arnold

Firefighter, Branden Mohler

Engineer, Derek Day

Firefighter, Jim Daulton

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen



Pastor, Steve Bowyer



Bob Timberman
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Drinen explained that Member Treharne is on vacation in Hawaii but she has reviewed the financials that the office manager sent to all the board members via email.  Member Treharne's printed email will be included with the December financial statement; email states that she has no questions or concerns about the December financial reports.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: DECEMBER 15, 2015
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chairman Drinen explained to the board that we are right where we should be with 6 months of the budget year gone.
Chief Welsch explained that we have taken in 64 percent of our property taxes and 86 percent of our projected ambulance revenue.  All budget categories are right where they should be with many categories being under spent at this time.

OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  DECEMBER 2015
In December we billed out $25,615.45 in ambulance claims; we received $13,725.08 in payments giving us 
$106,788.22 in payments year to date.  Resident subsidy for December was $1,784.26 with a year to date amount of $14,240.99.  The aging report is at $59,933.52.  We received $25.00 from collections in December.
We received $29,354.88 in December for the fires that the Bear Jaw crew went out on last summer.  Year to date we have received $42,883.97 in payments for the Bear Jaw crew.  Out of District billing brought in $1,000.00 in December with a year to date amount of $3,628.00.  Collections paid $25.00 on out of district bills in December.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: DECEMBER 2015
In December we had 31 medical calls, 4 fire calls, 3 special duty calls for a total of 38 calls.  There were 20 transports to FMC with 21 individuals being transported.  We had 23 calls inside the district or 61% and 15 calls outside the district or 39%.  We had a total of 374 calls inside the district in 2015 or 72% and 145 calls outside the district or 28%.  There were a total of 383 medical calls, 46 fire calls, 90 special duty calls for a total of 519 calls in 2015.  Our med room logged 158 individuals which brings our totals for the year to 677.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief Welsch explained that we have not had any exceptional calls to report on but the snow storm a week ago caused a lot of problems.  The snow storm caused the power to go out due to a main transmission line from Sedona to come down but APS got the power back on after about 12 hours.  We have had a lot of trees either come down or lose branches all over the park, several came down on roads and the county with our firefighters help were cut up and pushed off the road by the plows.  

Chief Welsch explained that he was prepared to open an Emergency Operations Center and several shelters if APS had not been able to get the power back on.  Chief Welsch thanked Clerk Timberman for coming down on Friday evening, January 8th, to help answer all the phone calls coming in.  The crews were extremely busy from Wednesday thru Saturday due to that snow storm and we received anywhere from 24 inches to 36 inches depending on where in the park you are located.  
Chief explained to the board that the health insurance has been renewed; the rates went up a little but our consultant Greg Fendley told him that we have the lowest increase of anyone in the County. 
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch explained that the legislature is back in session but he doesn't expect them to take any action on the property tax cap issue.  This being an election year most legislators will not want to tackle this issue at this time.

C.  AFDA Update:
Chief  Welsch will be sending out the latest AFDA report via email.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief Welsch explained that we are still having some communications issues and are looking at possibly dropping the Mormon Lake tower due radio frequency leakage on tower.  We are still looking to get on the Mount Elden Tower and looking at a site down South to help with our communications issues.
BUDGET:  Discussion and possible Vote on adjustments concerning budget categories effected by the 

closing of the SAFER Recruiting and Retention Grant:

Chief Welsch explained that with the loss of the SAFER grant we need board approval to use some of the reserved for subsequent years funds for the continuation of the volunteer program.  Chief Welsch explained that it is important to keep the reserves and volunteers because we cannot afford to hire more fulltime firefighters.  He explained that he had applied for another volunteer SAFER grant but we turned down this time, he will continue to apply for that grant every year with the hopes that we will get the grant again in the future.
Chief Welsch gave the board a projected cost for the volunteer program thru the rest of the current budget year.

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion.

Member Barnes moved that the department continue with the volunteer program as outlined by Chief Welsch.

Member Rose seconded the motion.

Chairman Drinen replied "Is there any discussion?  Hearing none I will call for the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by saying Aye; all those opposed signify by saying Nay.  Motion passed unanimously." 

Ayes:  
3

Nays:
0
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update:  Guardian Air

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

Chief to report on the actual projected expenses for the volunteer program.
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Bob Timberman thanked the firefighters for all their help during the snow storm.  The firefighters helped him dig out the bobcat over at the church, then helped by plowing one side of the church parking lot while he worked on the other side, during the preparations to open the church as a shelter for those who needed help during the power outage.
Pastor Bowyer thought the planning and preparation for an EOC went really well.  He explained the next time he will contact the red cross earlier and have them bring out extra cots and blankets to the church.
The meeting adjourned at 3:48 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  FEBRUARY 16, 2016 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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